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December 3, 2019

Mr. Robert T. Bianco

Federal Aviation Administration

One Airport Way

Suite 110

Rochester, NY 14624

Re: Proposed Residential Development – Thomas Road at Brickyard Road – Town of Canandaigua 

Dear Mr. Bianco:

I am working as engineer for the developer of the subject land parcel who wishes to create the proposed 

development as depicted on the enclosed 24” x 36” concept drawing. 

We recently presented this project to the Town of Canandaigua's Planning Board for initial comments. One 

comment was received from Ontario County IDA and expressed concern relative to possible bird strikes on 

aircraft flying to and from the Canandaigua Airport, which is near the proposed development site. We 

acknowledge that with a proposed pond for storm water control, waterfowl may be attracted to the identified 

pond location. We are willing to explore other storm water control and treatment means and techniques but 

anticipated clay based soils tend to limit viable and practical alternatives to ponds. Reference is made to the 

Town of Canandaigua's regional detention area near Parkside Drive and storm water ponds serving the 

Centerpointe Golf Club area.

At the mentioned planning board meeting, it was judged worthwhile to contact your agency and solicit 

comments in this regard. Planning board member Bob Lacourse provided us with your name as the 

appropriate contact person. So we would very much appreciate your input and guidance that would be shared 

with the planning board. If there are applicable FAA regulations regarding residential developments such as 

this proposed development, we would most appreciate knowing so, and what restrictions may be applicable.

We would also appreciate hearing back from you by December 9th if possible because we are returning to the 

planning board for further discussion of this project on December 10th. 

Thank you in advance for your assistance in this matter. Please feel free to contact me should any questions 

arise, or should additional information be needed or helpful in your review.

                 

Very truly yours,

PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERING GROUP

Scott A. Harter, P.E.

SAH:sah

Enc.

Copy to:  Town of Canandaigua – Eric Cooper (via email)

Client (via email)
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